
Quatt Malvern Parish Council 

TRESPASS AND DAMAGE TO THE ENVIRONMENT 

A number of residents have reported instances of off road vehicles and 

motorcycles trespassing on land around Quatt, often resulting in damage to 

rights of way and adjoining land. Areas of the Dudmaston Estate have been 

affected particularly badly. 

The problem seems to have become worse since the Lockdown has been 

imposed and it is believed that some of the groups of people involved have 

been in breach of Lockdown Regulations. 

Shropshire Council, the National Trust and the Police have been working 

together to try and prevent these occurrences, without of course hindering 

those people who are enjoying the facility of the countryside in a lawful and 

responsible way. 

If you witness any acts which you think are inappropriate, irresponsible or 

unlawful and you wish to report them, there are a number of contacts below 

who will be glad to receive any details and will try to take action against the 

culprits. 

The National Trust Mr Peter Carty Tel. 07824 514564 or email 

 peter.carty@nationaltrust.org.uk  

 

Shropshire Council - outdoor.recreation@shropshire.gov.uk 

 

The Police -  telephone 101 (non emergencies) or 0800 555 

111 (crimestoppers) or 999 (emergencies only) 

See also https://www.westmercia.police.uk/contact-us/ 

It would also be appreciated if you would copy the following persons into any 

email reports which you make: 

Shropshire Councillor Tina Woodward tinawoodward@shropshire.gov.uk,  

Bill Griffiths, Clerk to Quatt Malvern Parish Council Quattpc@aol.com 
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